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February 27, 2023

The Honorable S

Georgia State Senate

I @senate.ga.gov
Dear Senator (IR

The Buckhead Coalition urges you in the strongest terms to oppose Senate Bill 113 and
Senate Bill 114, which would allow for the unprecedented de-annexation of portions of the
City of Atlanta.

The concerns fueling these proposals are very real - we're all worried about crime and
public safety, especially those who live in the city - but the approach offered by de-
annexation is shortsighted and counterproductive to our mutual goals of increased pubtic
safety and economic progress.

We have profound symbolic and practical reservations about dividing our city. Cleaving
one neighborhood from the rest would mean the end of Atlanta's reputation as "the city
too busy hate," an identity so strong it helped attract the Olympic Games and made us a
global tourist destination.

There are many reasons to be proud to be an Atlantan: world-class institutions of higher
learning, a booming economy, and more sports and cultural attractions than there are
hours in the day. But I'm most proud of Atlanta's tradition of civic groups collaborating
with government, business, and faith leaders in public-private partnerships to address our
most urgent local challenges. SB 113 and SB 114 would represent an admission that we no
longer believe in that model.

I've called Buckhead home for three decades. In that time, the Buckhead Coalition has
helped make Buckhead the most vibrant neighborhood in Atlanta. We urge you to oppose
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these measures because we have skin in this; this is our community, and we've worked hard to make it
so special.

Atlantans voted last year for new leadership, and these changes are bearing fruit today. In cooperation
with the City of Atlanta and other business and civic organizations, the Buckhead Coalition has helped to
reduce crime in our community by 14 percent. That downward trend leads the whole city, thanks to new
investments by local law enforcement. Atlanta's new leaders made commitments to voters in the last
election, and we must give them a meaningful chance to honor them.

Buckhead is at once home to major commercial enterprises in towering skyscrapers and young families
on quiet, tree-lined streets. That didn't happen by accident, and we have the Gold Dome to thank for
fostering such a unique pro-business climate across the state. But businesses crave - no, they demand -
stability and confidence in local government. In practical terms, SB 113 and SB 114, creating a November
2024 referendum, would sow chaos and set us down a long path of uncertainty.

These bills will choke off economic development because there are significant, practical questions about
de-annexation for which we have no answers. What happens to the existing water and sewer
infrastructure, whose systems won't change with political whims? And what about the state's bond

markets? These are questions that businesses will consider in their due diligence in considering
relocation.

The General Assembly deserves enormous credit for helping make Buckhead, the City of Atlanta, and
the State of Georgia what they are today by supporting free market solutions to local challenges. We

hope you won't abandon this track record now. Please, vote NO on Senate Bill 113 and Senate Bill 114.

Sincerely,

~ T
Eric Tanenblatt
Chair



